
7/16/2018

Dear Costco Member,

Costco’s records indicate that you have purchased a Scout Traeger Grill (SKU# TFT19PLD, COSTCO ITEM 
# 1202121-Scout Bundle CNRDS, 1218292-Scout Bundle SORDS, 1251065-Scout Grill with Hopper 
SORDS, 1251082-Scout Grill with Hopper CNRDS) between 4/18/2018 and 6/26/2018. 

Consumer safety is Traeger’s top priority, so in cooperation with the United States Consumer
Product Safety Commission, Traeger has initiated a voluntary recall of the drip tray in the Scout grill. 

While there have been no reported injuries, there is a risk that the silicon sealant between the drip tray 
body and the drip tray spout may degrade over multiple exposures to extremely hot food grease.  Once 
this sealant degrades, there is a risk that grease can enter inside the cooking cavity of the grill, or cause
grease to drain down the back of the grill.   In either situation, this grease has the potential to ignite if 
exposed to the fire inside the grill. Only this model sold at Costco is subject to the recall due to the unique 
design of this particular drip tray. 

Please immediately stop using your Scout grill and contact Traeger directly via email at
productsafety@traegergrills.com or via their toll-free number 1-800-TRAEGER available 7 days a week 
from 5:00 AM to 7:00 PM Pacific Time to obtain a free replacement drip tray. These replacement drip trays 
will be available Aug 6th, 2018.

Underside of Scout drip tray:

We appreciate your patience and look forward to getting you back up and running with your Scout grill. 

Thank you, 
Michael Colston
Vice President, Product
Traeger Pellet Grills, LLC




